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	Meeting Title:
	Neighbourhood Plan Working Group

	Date:
	26th April 2018

	Venue:
	Village Hall, Holwell

	Attendees:
	Sally-Anne Holt (Chair Holwell Neighbourhood Plan Working Group)
Steve Atchison
Patrick Constable
Dave Hollex
Roger Kellow 
Neil Peirson
Jo Witherden (Dorset Planning Consultant)
	SAH

SA
PC
DH
RK
NP
JW

	
	

	Agenda:

	1.    Apologies for absence
2.    Opening remarks        
3.    Declarations of Interest
4.    Acceptance of notes from previous meeting meetings 36, 37 & 38
5.    Actions arising from previous meetings
6.    Review of comments received on Draft Plan after Open Meetings
7.    Update on Locality funding programmes
8.    Date of next meeting 
9.    AOB

	
	



	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Lord Aldenham (LA), Rodney Antell (RA), Phil Curtis (PC), Bruce Duncan (BD), Jo Edmondson (JE), Colin Evans (CE), Di Gibbs (DG), Roger Kellow (RK), Libby Wilton (LW), and Peter Mcfarlane (PM) were unable to attend. 
	


	2.
	Opening Remarks
	

	
	SAH explained that the main focus of the meeting is to review the comments received following the Draft Plan open days.
	


	3.
	Declarations of Interest
	

	
	SAH declared her interest.
	

	4.
	Notes Of Previous Meetings
	

	
	The notes for Meetings 36 and 37 were reviewed and accepted.  Meeting 38 was cancelled because of heavy snow.
	

	5.
	Actions Arising from Previous Meetings
	

	


	Meeting 36
Action 36-1: Completed – Lord Aldenham will not be attending future meetings.
Action 36-2:  Dorset Environmental Records Centre (DERC) assessment should be performed next week.
Action 36-3:  Complete.
Meeting 37
Action 37-1: To be completed.  PC said that it was fairly common for churchyards to have relevant wildlife.  It was considered very unlikely that the churchyard would be developed.  PC will assess the requirement for inclusion in the list.
Action 37-2: Re the tree near Hill Street Farm.  SAH has not yet been able to speak to Robert Hole about it but the tree is on the ecology map.
Action 37-3: Complete.
Action 37-4: SAH said that the building styles report – design codes – has been made available via Dropbox.
Action 37-5: Concerning other uses for sites, SAH said that she will write a short paragraph covering these, for inclusion in the Neighbourhood Plan.  NP reminded us that we had only considered sites with respect to one dwelling each, and so had not considered communal aspects.  JW thought that it would be worth circulating ECON 7 from the Local Plan.  It was generally considered that, if these aspects were already addressed in the Local Plan, we probably did not need to cover them in the Neighbourhood Plan; however we may need to reassess this.
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	6.
	Review of Comments Received on Draft Plan After Open Meetings
	

	
	We have had 13 paper forms back and a further 2 by email.  Some of these are from different individuals within the same family.
SAH has issued a summary table.
WDDC have raised a few points concerning: 
· Format
· Plan Period (with respect to the Local Plan)
· Housing Needs
· Site Assessment
· Consultation Process.
There is to be a meeting with the WDDC next week.
Housing
Policies H1 (Amount and Location of New Housing (SUS1)) & 
H2 (Affordable Housing – Exception Sites (HOUS 1 and HOUS 2)) 
WDDC would like us to clarify how we arrived at the results.  JW said that our research had shown that local residents only want small infill and some want no change at all.  There is no appetite for backfill or large development; JW is looking at this being covered in the policies.
She added that even a broad brush assessment of housing need leads to a figure of 26; therefore we would be looking at no more than 26.  But the Crouch Lane development and other rural exceptions (e.g. barn conversions), leave a requirement for only 3 or 4.  WDDC suggests a target of 26, but only as a ceiling.
There was some discussion of the reserve site and how it might be triggered.  Probably with something like a period of 5 years from implementation of the Neighbourhood Plan to a lack of obtaining planning permission for the other sites.  We should assume that the  Neighbourhood Plan policies are followed.
Employment & Business
Policy EB1 (Locations for Employment and Business)
Our policy encapsulates all of their comments
Community Facilities, Infrastructure and Quality Of Life
Policy C1 (Important Community Facilities)
JW thought that we should keep Rights of Way separate and this was considered sensible.
Landscape & Environment
Policy E1 (Views)
LW is preparing a map of views; NP will assist.
JW said that the WDDC have only made a few comments with respect to ecology and biodiversity – what we have is fine and there should be no need for further work.  However, we can get more information from the Dorset Environmental Records Centre.
Tree Preservation Orders (TPOs) were discussed.  JW said that the WDDC were only interested to know if TPO trees were under threat.  SA said that this could be covered by PC with a tree survey.
Policy E2 (Green Spaces)
PC said that “green spaces” is very much an urban definition.  He will change the title to use “woodland” instead.  JW suggested that we get photos of views now, in good weather.  She also said that we need to consider the language used – although it is our plan, others need to understand it.
Policy E3 (Buildings and Structures of Local Importance)
Listed buildings are already covered, and we have a map of these.  JW said that we need to consider others that are locally important, and list them.  It was agreed that the words “where feasible” should be removed from the policy wording.
Policy E4 (Design)
This needs to be updated.
There are also appendices, figures and tables to be finalized.  
The Executive Summary is being reviewed and revised.
A Consultation Summary Document is being produced to document the consultation process.  This is not yet required (for pre-submission) but will be needed for the actual submission.
The above will all be discussed with WDDC at the meeting next week.  SAH is also putting together a list of all actions, and will add those from this meeting.  JW said that we need to identify our timescales and deadlines.  We should have the pre-submission draft and any supporting information thought useful ready for review by the next Parish Council meeting.
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	7.
	Update on Locality Funding Programmes
	

	
	SAH said that our grant funding has expired.  However, new funding, for one year, is being sought.
	

	8.
	Dates of Next Meeting (DONM)
	

	
	We need to send documents to the Parish Council before the 9th May, for review by their AGM on the 15th May.  The date of the next meeting was agreed as Thursday 8th May 2018, at Trims Ground, starting at 7:30pm.
	

	9.
	Any Other Business (AOB)
	

	
	General data protection regulations and the impact on data on individuals were discussed.  Sarah Mitchell, the clerk to the Parish Council is looking into this.
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